
 

Primrose Hill Primary 
School  

 

Friday 20th Jan 

Issue No.  17 

 (16-17) 

 

A cold and frosty week at Primrose Hill.  There is definite progress on the two 

year old building…lots of workers and lots of noise.  This is very encouraging.  Our 

new Two Year Old team are now in place and doing lots of exciting planning with 

Richard.   I’ll keep you posted about developments.   Enjoy the winter 

weather.  Robin 
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Stars of the Week 

 
Dragonflies – Ashake & Colin 

Butterflies – Rukan & Berta 

Grasshoppers – Israel & Kaiyan 

Beetles – Tahira and Alex 

Bats – Fahd and Archie 

Squirrels – Driola and Dylan 

Hedgehogs –Leah L and Art 

Foxes – Ecaterina & Rubin 

Blackbirds – Arjan & Karmil 

Woodpeckers – 

Herons – Isabelle and Nathan 

Kestrels – Daniella & Georgia 

  

 

Herons visited the Jewish Museum as part of their 

history and R.E. studies. 

Whilst at the Museum they learnt how the British 

helped save the lives of thousands of Jewish chil-

dren, through the invention of the Kindertransport. 

The class showed high levels of empathy when    

discussing how the children leaving their families 

may have felt. 

They also go to experience the 'sweet feeling' of the 

Jewish sabbath, and recreated a typical Sabbat.! 

Kestrels all had a wonderful day at the Jewish Museum 

in Camden learning about religious artifacts and their 

significance, and also about the Kinder transport. It 

snowed on the way, which was very exciting. 

Two Year Old Project 
 

If you think you may be eligible for a 15 

hour place for your two year old, please 

visit our website to find out more.  We 

hope to open sometime after half term 

(tbc) and will soon begin our admissions 

process.   This has gone out wider than 

Primrose Hill as the provision is being 

signposted by Camden generally.   Don’t 

miss out on a place.   http://

www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/news/

two-year-old-provision-2/  
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Important dates from the diary 
 

25th Jan  Year 3 to the British Museum 
 

26th Jan  2.45 Grasshoppers Class Assembly 
 

31st Jan  Year 4 trip to the British Museum 
 

1st Feb  4.00 - 6.00 Year 5 Dodgeball Tournament at  

  Talacre Sports Centre 
 

2nd Feb   2.45 Beetles Class Assembly 

Easyfundraising.org.uk 
 

As you know we are really keen to get our very own floating 

classroom. 

Every penny helps and with this in mind please check out the 

website— 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra cost 

to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell your 

friends and family. Let us see if we can be the most profitable 

school! 

Class Assemblies 
We have now seen the Butterflies and Dragonflies fantastic class assemblies.  A big thank you to the children 

and staff who have worked really hard to showcase high quality work, and to you parents and carers for sup-

porting and attending the events. 

Chickens News 
We had some very sad news this 

week.  Unfortunately, the chickens 

have died.   Emma had been into 

school over the weekend to feed 

the chickens as normal.  However, 

when Sharon went to see them on 

Monday morning, she found an 

empty coup with no signs of the chickens any-

where.  Initially, we thought they may have been taken 
and Robin, Emma and Tania spent some time scouring 

the CCTV camera for evidence.   Later that day, we 

found evidence that the chickens had been the victim 

of some kind of animal.  We have been honest with the 

children; this is an opportunity after all to teach the 

children about both the wonders and the reality of the 

circle of life.  The chickens team have plans to source 

some new Primrose Hill residents and a brand spanking 

hi-tech coup. 

Thurs 26th Jan      Grasshoppers Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 2nd Feb      Beetles Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 23rd Feb     Bats Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Fri 3rd March  Squirrels Assembly 2.45pm 

Thurs 9th March   Foxes Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 16th March  Hedgehogs Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 23rd March Woodpeckers Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Thurs 30th March   Blackbirds Class Assembly 2:45pm 

Book fair  
 

The book fair is this  

Monday 23rd Jan till Friday 27th Jan 

in the top playground.   

All books are half price 

 See you all there. 

Sporting News 

What a week it has been in PE and sports!! The chil-

dren have been continuing to learn the fundamentals 

in gymnastics and I believe most of the children are 

starting to really master what we are trying to teach. 

Sports has also been a busy one, with us competing 

in four different events with four different sets of 

children each time. Dean and I feel that the children 

are really starting to imbed that, talent can only get 

you so far, but belief and a growth mindset will get 

you that extra mile!!! Jordan  
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